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In last November, a revised definition and schedule of the ALMA scientific milestones were delivered to us.  We appreciate this effort, because these milestones are quite important for the project and it is necessary to revise according to the project progress.

In this revision, clear definitions have been given for each milestone. We can understand the necessity for these well-defined clarifications, because this clarification gives clear targets to AIV and CSV activities until full operation. We think, however, the new definitions, especially for the ALMA early science, contain too many items and functions which could be too gorgeous for early science. Such a strict and specific definition could be a cause of a further delay, and we EASAC worry about a further delay of the starting date of the early science due to the proposed science milestones. 
Therefore, we, EASAC would like to suggest the followings:
1. Relaxing the proposed conditions for the early science. Note that just three or four 12 m antennas equipped with a selected receiver bands (i.e., at least band 7 and/or 9) can overwhelming the point source sensitivity of the existing submm interferometer (SMA), thanks to the state-of-the-art antenna and receiver technologies combined with the superb atmospheric conditions at the site. This is also true for mm bands; less than 10 antennas equipped with band 3 and/or 6 receivers can be a good start point of the early science. This means that some antennas which are not fully equipped with all proposed 4 receivers are acceptable. Even with such a relaxed condition, the early science will provide us with significant science outputs as well as feedbacks on ARC related issues from a broad range of user community, which must be indispensable for the success of the ALMA full operation.
2. If it is difficult to relax the condition at this moment, we suggest to regard the proposed science milestone for the early science as a flexible one. For example, it must be possible to watch the progress of the AIV/CSV activities and then to revisit the definitions for the science milestones at an appropriate decision point based on the updated progress status in order to avoid the further delay of the starting date of the early science.
We do believe that such an effort to start ALMA early science as early as possible must be beneficial for the success of the full ALMA operation.
